NORTH STAR

Long Cross, Lawrence Weston, Bristol, BS11 0QA
Telephone: 0117 3772275
E-Mail: bristol.gateway.school@bristol-schools.uk

06 September 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,

Homework and Extended Learning.

| am writing to introduce our new Homework/ Extended Learning Policy. We believe
homework has the potential to make an important contribution to classroom learning and
the purpose of homework should be to practice, reinforce or apply acquired skills and
knowledge. All research suggests that homework enhances pupil learning, improves
achievement and develops pupils' independent study skills that generate life-long learning
habits.

Our aim is to ensure homework is meaningful and enjoyable and never used as a punitive
measure for failure to complete work during the school day. Also we strongly believe in
flexibility so it allows our students to take part in a full programme of extra-curricular
activities. Therefore as a rule expect your son/daughter to receive up to 3 hours per week
with a strong focus on Maths, English and Science. At Key Stage 4 expectations maybe
different; preparation for examinations, assessments and course deadlines dictate the
meaning, nature and frequency of homework.

We also want to minimise the level of inconvenience this may have on family life. Therefore
we are offering homework club every Wednesday after school and during Friday Afternoon.

Both of which are optional.

Best Wishes,

North Star 82°: 01173772175
North Star 240°: 01173772275

HKK "”mg
Ofsted et i =
g?&?der |_|fESk|"S ﬁ‘ National College [an’t‘ll-'?g'l'm’ng]
et WBARCLAYS el o e
PN @\
.. CERTIFIED,,
SCHOOL

&

Chief Executive Officer — Kaye Palmer-Greene B.Ed Hons NPQH NLE
Head of School — Andy Gowell BSc Hons PGCE MA


http://www.barclayslifeskills.com/




